NEW ENGLAND SECTION AWMA
MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

January 10, 2006- Teleconference
Attendance:

	Present
	Not Present
	Member
	Present
	Not Present
	Member

	
	X
	Mike Anderson
	
	X
	Dammon Frecker

	
	X
	Norm Beloin
	X
	
	Steve Kmiotek

	X
	
	Ed Benoit
	
	X
	Linda Markarian

	X
	
	Judy Shuckerow Bourdon
	
	X
	Doug Murray

	
	X
	Charlie Cappannari
	X
	
	Don Neal

	
	X
	Pete Catizone
	X
	
	Dale Raczynski

	X
	
	John Chandler
	X
	
	Gordon Reynolds

	X
	
	Mark Chrisos
	
	X
	Ruth Silman

	
	X
	Larry Decker
	X
	
	Bob Silvestri

	
	X
	Andrea Fee-Blackberg
	
	X
	Billy Hanson (WIT)


Minutes/Action Items
 Steve Kmiotek motioned to accept December meeting minutes.  Ed Benoit 2nd the motion. All voted in favor.   December meeting minutes approved.

ACTION 1:  None.
Board Membership
Board Membership- Pete Catizone is now in charge of Board membership as past chair.   Pete is not on call.  Dale Raczynski mentioned that he still needed to follow-up with Mike Anderson with regards to Exhibit Chair. 
The Board is still looking for Newsletter chair, and Waste Chair.  Dale is going to ask Pete to check with Hoffman if interested in Newsletter Chair.  

ACTION 2: Response from Mike Anderson on Exhibits Chair position.  


ACTION 3: Newsletter Chair options to be investigated.  Dale will ask Pete to check with Hoffman.
Future Events/ 

Sponsorship
Environmental Business Council Air Quality – is thinking of having 3- ½ day seminars.   The first one was initially scheduled for January 24th and has been delayed.  Ruth Silman and Dale Raczynski will speak/follow-up with Dan Moon.  Dale briefly discussed with Dan Moon.  Dale is to follow-up with Ruth on dates, and how we can participate. 
 


Breakfast meeting topic- Norm Beloin suggested a topic of PM2.5.

Discussion held on the proposed topic.  Gordon Reynolds mentioned that AWMA in LA had presentation of how PM2.5 standard as applied to LA.
 
Past Event - AIM Seminar on electronic source registration held in December.   About 30 people attended. 

ACTION 4: Dale Raczynski and Ruth Silman to discuss with Dan Moon co-sharing/co-sponsoring Seminars with EBC.

ACTION 5: Dale is to follow-up with Ruth on dates and how we can participate. 

ACTION 6: Gordon Reynolds to circulate to Board presentation from AWMA – LA.  


ACTION 7: Norm to follow-up about breakfast meeting (topic of PM2.5).

S&CC/HQ
Dale Raczynski mentioned that officers get email with report from Headquarters monthly.  AWMA is still planning to have National Conference on New Orleans in June.  EM Magazine still had it listed as New Orleans.

The next SCC meeting is scheduled for February 6, 2006 in Alaska.  Agenda is still not out at the time of this board meeting.   

ACTION 8: Find out time and location of next SCC meeting.
Newsletter
Update on newsletter.  Still waiting for write-up from Norm Beloin.  Don Neal submitted write-up.  Andrea submitted write-up.  Dale Raczynski will check with Norm Beloin and Dammon Frecker on the status of the newsletter. 

ACTION 9:  Dammon Frecker will write up 4th session.


ACTION 10:  Norm Beloin will write up 1st session.


ACTION 11:  Dale Raczynski to check on the status.
Treasurer’s Report
Ed Benoit and Steve Kmiotek provided a summary of the latest treasurer report.  Steve stated that the accounts have been transferred.  Dale and Steve meeting to put a 2nd name on the account.  Ed Benoit will complete the   annual report once he receives the interest statements.  AWMA-NES has a new checking account.  There is one check left to clear on the old account.  Previous account was not set-up as for non-profit.  The new account is set-up as non-profit.  This will make it easier to transfer from one person to another in the future.  Steve will get Ed’s files (Ed’s files date back to 1983).  Once Steve has files, he will scan some and get to Don Neal to put on secure portion of website.  

ACTION 12:  Steve Kmiotek and Dale Raczynski to meet to get 2nd signature on account.

ACTION 13: Ed Benoit to get Steve Kmiotek his files.


ACTION 14: Steve Kmiotek to review files and scan some and get to Don Neal.    
Membership
No Update.

ACTION 15: None.
Website 
Fall Conference is up on the website.  Judy Bourdon noted that the Board has not been updated on the website.    Dale Raczynski will check with Neil on updating.  Also id anyone has a photo to send to Neil to post.   documents.  Norm Beloin will send to Don Neal.
 
ACTION 16: Dale Raczynski will check with Neil on updating Board on website.

ACTION 17: Photos to be sent to Neil if you have one to be posted. 
Education
Andrea Fee-Blackberg is not on call.  She sent around an email that she is going to check on how students that were national winners found out about the scholarship.  


Discussion held of contributing to national student scholarship versus continuing to so our own.


Steve Kmiotek discussed timeframe of conference in fall (November timeframe); we should get word out in September.  There may not be enough lead time to get sent an email with an update.  Steve asked when the board thought we should let those who would be interested in the competition know about it.  Discussion held on paper competition.  Dale asked do we feel that we could continue to put it on and is there benefit on the local level.  Ed Benoit mentioned that we have gone through the cycle several timed and he feels that the quality and number of papers is not very good.  He mentioned supporting scholarship funds through the national program and possible making the presentation at national if winner from New England.  Also discussion held on state science fair and the quality of the program.  Ed Benoit said he would rather spend money on the science fair.  Discussion held on whether or not to continue paper competition.  Discussion is to be continued at next board meeting on the student paper competition.   Judy Bourdon mentioned that the quality of the papers this past year was good.  Dale asked what Board members felt about the competition.  John Chandler said do not give up, we should continue.  Bob Silvestri (joined the call) agreed with John as did Judy.  Suggestion made to have Andrea Fee-Blackberg weigh in again on the discussion.  

 ACTION 18:   Andrea will check with three students who won on the National level to find out how they found out about it.  

ACTION 19: Discussion at next meeting as to whether or not to have local competition or contribute to national.

Connecticut Chapter
No update.

ACTION 20: None.
Annual Conference
Idea - Nuclear Energy


Idea – Climate Change –Reduction of CO2

Dale mentioned that there was information on NECN with regards to Boston Chamber of Commerce and Renewable Energy (Wind, Hydro, and Nuclear).  There is an awareness coming of Nuclear as option and therefore the timing would be good.  Dale has spoken with Jay Scheffer (Environmental Director at Pilgrim).  Dale has also mentioned it to Dan Weekly (Dominion).  Dale mentioned to Dan Moon at the EBC and Dan was excited about the idea.

The topic of nuclear has pros and cons form the environmental stand point.  The topic would cover not only building new plant but upgrading existing plants, a discussion of the significant impact on emissions, waste, and emergency planning.  


Bob Silvestri mentioned NRG- Clean Coal Technology at tone of the plants.  The question is what does that mean for environmental?


Don Neal mentioned that he had an email on a conference looking at nuclear and would forward the email.  


Mark Chrisos asked what audience are we looking at and what is the sense of interest?  He thought that we may not get a strong turnout.  Dale mentioned that it is something different/unique that has not been done.  Steve Kmiotek feels it is worth trying.    (Steve Kmiotek and John Chandler left call).


Dale Raczynski mentioned having a technical chair to work with the Board.  Mark Chrisos mentioned also getting industry and MASSPIRG, etc. involved and he is willing to help out on the committee.  Dale is also volunteering to be part of the committee. 

It was proposed as an action item if any Board member thinks of any exciting topics that they should send an email out to the Board.

ACTION 21: Thinking about Conference ideas.  Discussions will be held on conference topics, chair, and location at next meeting.  If any Board member thinks of any exciting topics that they should send an email out to the Board
Future Meetings

February 7, 2006 Meeting at Epsilon, Maynard, MA.
March 7, 2006

April 4, 2006
Other Items 
Discussion held on venues for future meeting locations.  Next meeting is to be held at Epsilon on February 7th.   Steve Kmiotek and Ed Benoit are to look into different venues for meetings and events.  Suggestion made of the Tool House near 290.  Suggestion made to look at hotels near UMASS medical center.    Ed and Steve will try to check out some by February 7th meeting.  Will also check on availability of phone for conference call during meetings at venue so that Board members are able to call in.  

Bob Silvestri will talk with Pete Catizone about Recognition committee.
Meeting adjourned.

